

St JOSEPH'S COLLEGE (Autonomous)

Tiruchirappalli - 620 002

SJCPNNo.0144/2023-24

4.4.2024

GRADUATION DAY

(for those Graduates passed out in April 2023 only)

Dear Student,

I am happy to welcome you to the **Graduation Day** for those Graduates passed out in April 2023 examinations on **Saturday**, 27th April 2024 at 4.30 pm.

The Graduates are requested to follow these instructions:

- > Register online for attending the Convocation, by filling in all the details in the format expected through the link https://graduation.sjctni.edu/SJCGRAD24/ on or before 22nd April 2024.
- > Once you filled-up the format, the faculty of your department will validate the details entered by you and you can download the Admit Card on the next day.
- > Dress Code for Male candidates

: White Shirt and White Pants

Dress Code for Female candidates

: Saree

- > You are expected to be in the college by **3.00 p.m.** Bring your downloaded Admit Card.
- > Submit the Gown Token at the Counters where Convocations gowns are distributed by paying Rs. 200/-. The amount will be refunded when you return the gown after the Graduation ceremony.
- > Candidates must occupy the seats allotted before 4.00 p.m. Candidates who come late will not be permitted to enter the venue.
- > Candidates can bring their parents/ guests with them. Seating will be made for them near the venue. The entire programme will be live streamed in Youtube channel also.
- > Candidates will not be allowed to take photographs. The official photographer will take photographs of all the candidates receiving their degrees, and the candidates can download the same from the college website after a month's time.
- > Perfect silence and decorum must be maintained throughout the proceedings of the Convocation. Candidates are instructed to switch off their mobile phones till the end of the programme.
- > Candidates can leave the venue only after the dignitaries have left.
- ➤ After the Convocation ceremony, the candidates are asked to visit their respective departments for interaction with the faculty. Collect the tiffin packets there.
- > Seat Number of the candidates and the Room Number for receiving the gowns will be displayed on the college website portal on the previous day of the convocation.

Looking forward to meeting you and with all good wishes,



(Rev. Dr. M. Arockiasamy Xavier SJ)
Principal